Present: Leslie B. MacNeil, Chairman, John J. Jones, Katherine M. Ring. Selectmen met at 7:30, signed checks, building permits for Mark Springer and Gary Berger & nancy Jackson.

Bob Flanders told the Selectmen he plans to have a warrant item in the Town Report to move the police department over into the old fire station. He said it will add no cost to the Town. Selectmen had plans to rent out the two office spaces and not have the Town pay for sewer, electric nor heat for the building. They will check with Greg Goff to see how far along the committee is with the plans to rent out the property and when he expects to have it rented out.

Frank & Vicki Reynolds were given an explanation as to how the assessor sets the value on their property.

Brian Brown gave the selectmen his weekly report.

Lloyd Henderson was asked about the Bollman easement to the State. Since the paperwork has not been signed, she has not as yet, given over an easement and therefore is not due a reduced assessment on her land. Brian Brown is to be asked to check out the Gilbert property and a letter to go out following, advising of reassessment due in two years. Edith Hill, Town Treasurer was asked how she felt about the tax money being deposited by the tax collector, she has agreed to come up to pick up the money whenever the tax collector calls with a deposit. No sick leave can be used as personal days.

New road crew member is to be covered for his holiday.

Ev. Chamberlain will inforce the new fire law. Any problems to be reported to Hank Cutter of the Fire Department.

Yeaton and Maine to be called to install a holding tank at the North Branch fire station. (500 gallon)

Joe Keating will continue coverage on Officers liability. New company can give more coverage for less money.

George Cole, Road agent is to check out Jim Blackmore complaint to see what can be done to correct problem on his property and see who should be responsible for the correction.

A complaint was placed with the Fire chief and town office in regard to electric and wood stoves in rented apartments.

A note to go out to Dennis Mc Kenney to check out property that has been cut. Secretary has not been able to get him on the phone. Dispensed with the reading of last weeks minutes.

Secretary left at 10:45

ems